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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
In some of my recent newsletters I presented some  
information clarifying some numeracy terms used in 
school reports. In this newsletter I would like to do the 
same for some literacy terms that teachers often use 
when reporting your childôs progress in English.  
 
One of the key factors in a learner being able to read 
with comprehension at a deep level is their ability to  
activate prior knowledge. 
 
"Activating prior knowledge is something that we do  
naturally as adult readers, as mature readers. We  
always relate what we're reading, to something we 
know. As a matter of fact when we read we really have 
to think about those connections. Sometimes students 
donôt access their background knowledge because they 
never think that it's important ..." (Clewell, 2012).  
 
A childôs ability to activate background knowledge is critical to comprehension. The process 
of making connections to things or events in their own lives, other peopleôs lives, other  
stories or texts or multi modal texts such as movies or films assists learners to understand 
what the author is trying to communicate. The message for children is for them to óuse what 
they know and understand to help them understand something new.ô 
 
This makes sense! If you are reading something about the trials and tribulations of overseas 
travel and have never travelled overseas it is more difficult for you to really understand what 
the text is saying. You may not  be able to infer from the author why a character needs to 
scan the terminal for where to go or how easy it is for people to misplace their passport or 
how frustrating it is when people stop in the middle of the passageway to check their flights. 
You may not fully understand the panic of feeling like you are going to miss your flight  
because traffic was  bad or comprehend the subject specific words such as; arrivals,  
departures, boarding pass, seatbelt and safety jackets, terminal, baggage claims and cabin.  
 
Just like all readers, children need many many experiences, and more importantly to 
talk about these experiences in order  to become better readers. These experiences 
do not need to be overseas travel or cost a lot of money, they can just be visits to the 
museum, the zoo, a farm, a community garden, an art gallery, a musical or play, the 
beach, snow, mountains or bush. Spending time with children talking as you are 
shopping or cooking or gardening is a simple way to develop vocabulary and create 
knowledge. 
 
Some of the questions you might ask when children are reading at home to help them  
activate prior knowledge are; 

 

¶ What do you already know about ______________? 

¶ Do you remember when we __________ 

¶ What do the pictures tell you about the story/text? 

¶ Do the words and pictures remind you of something else you have read. 

¶ This book makes me think about _______. 

¶ Have you felt like this character has felt? When/Why? 

¶ Have you ever been to _____________? 

 
Wishing you many moments of happy reading. 
 
God Bless you and your family 
Bernadette Fabri 
Principal 
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FOR YOUR  DIARY: STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY -  
6th September.  

 
The next Staff Development Day will take place on Friday 
6th September. The staff will be working with Mr Scott 
Carrol (Teacher Educator in Religious Education) and  
exploring the new Religious Education Framework by  
preparing learning cycles for the students in their class. It 
is a great opportunity for the staff to build on the work we 
have been participating in throughout this year as part of 
the curriculum development team.  

MOBILE PHONES 
 
Dear Parents, 

 
With the convenience of communication afforded to us by mobile phones we understand the importance for some parents to 
issue their children these devices. Most children are now used to logging these phones in the office, in the morning, and  
collecting them in the afternoon.  
 
We do understand however that children being children may be tempted to access sites that may be inappropriate for them. 
Mobile devices do not have the screening checks that school devices have as they do not use the school wifi and we are 
unable to track what children are viewing whilst waiting for their parents - unless we see them. 
 
If your child is bringing a mobile phone to school I strongly recommend that you have a conversation with them 
with regard to cyber safety and the appropriate use of these smartphones. If you have the facility perhaps you can 
regularly check, through the history, what your children are viewing. May I suggest that at these young ages there 
is no place for privacy when it comes to what sites your children are accessing. Children often share their viewing 
with other children and so there is an added responsibility for them to do the right thing.  
 
If you feel that your child is not able to manage this responsibility perhaps they are not ready to have a phone yet. Good 
training is essential and the best way to do this is by having clear guidelines and good role modelling. 
 
Happy to hear your feedback as always. 
 
Regards 
Bernadette Fabri 
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SCHOOL FEES 
 

A friendly reminder that Term 3 school fees are now due.  If you have not 

received an Invoice for school fees, please contact the school Finance  

Officer Fiona Mitterer Ph:8832 4600.  

IS YOUR CHILD NOT RETURNING TO ST PATRICK'S IN 2020?  
 
If your child is not returning to St Patrickôs in 2020 please send a letter to Ms Fabri stating the 
last day of attendance at St Patrickôs and which school they will be moving onto in 2020. This 
does not apply to year 6 students  



CHOIR FOR CONFIRMATION 
 

Father Bob has invited our school to provide the choir to lead the congregation in singing at the Confirmation  
Liturgy. Choir students from Year Two to Six are asked to consider accepting this honour and privilege by  
sharing their gift of singing to all. Thank you to the students who have already volunteered their time and will be  
supporting our school and parish community by attending this important liturgy.  
 

We understand it is difficult to balance family commitments however if your child is able to or is attending the  
liturgy we encourage them to sit with the choir and add volume to the beautiful voices. This year, Confirmation 
will be held on 30 August at 7.00pm.  
 

We anticipate there will be 4 practices beginning at 8.20am on the following Wednesday and Fridays, 14, 21, 23 
and 28 August.  
 

Thank you for your continued support of our school and its mission. 

Mrs Standring and Mrs Rodricks 

Mission Mass  
 

On Tuesday, our school and Vice Captains attended the Catholic Education  
Mission Mass. This is an annual event that allows all schools in our diocese to 
come together and celebrate the richness of our Catholic Schooling, focussing on 
our Baptismal call to mission. We felt extremely grateful to have been given the 
opportunity to be present during the event. This year our school was invited to 
provide the altar servers. Michael Ayoub, Christina Elzahoul, and Maria Wahbe 
where very excited and reverently served the Bishop during the Mass.  
 

Listening to the words of Bishop Vincent has opened our eyes to what our  
mission is, and how we can make a difference. He spoke about the importance of 
following the example of the Good Samaritan and being inclusive to all our  
neighbours, especially the ones that we do not call ófriendô. It is a difficult thing to 
do but it is what God calls us to do. After Mass we spent some time looking at the 
many stands displayed by other schools that highlighted ways we can contribute 
to Godôs mission on earth. Some of the stands we visited were based upon  
important topics from óLife in Cambodiaô, where we were able to look through  
goggles and see how life is in Cambodia, to being educated on the ways other 
schools support charitable works. This has been an amazing experience that we 
will never forget. 
 
By Crista-Nicole Gahdmar, Daniel Pinto, Joetta Maria Khoury and Elias Nakhle.  

 

Daniel experienced life in  
Cambodia while visiting the  
Catholic Mission stall.  

The School Captains and 

RE leaders attended the 

Education Mission Mass 

on Tuesday.  

Christa-Nicole writing a statement of hope 
that will be sent to children in Cambodia. 

Thank you to Michael Ayoub,  
Christina Elzahoul and  Maria 
Wahbe for altar serving at this  
important Mass.  


